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T h e  1 9 7 5  A n n u a l  M e m b e r s h i p  M e e t i n g
On Monday. February twenty- 

fourth, our Club moved into its 
sixty-eighth year of active life with 
a well-attended Annual Membership 
Meeting held at our Diamond Head 
clubhouse.

Following the opening formalities. 
Chairman Joseph B. Stickney of the 
Judges of Election Committee reported

that a total of 880  valid votes for Club 
Directors had been cast; 150 more 
than at last year's election and 31 
more than the previous all-time high 
of 849  cast in 1972.

He then announced that the seven 
Candidates elected or re-elected to 
serve our Club as Directors for the 
next two years are: Stanley J. Beard-

more; W illiam  C. Capp; Robert A lex­
ander Anderson: W illiam  J. Eggers 
III; Roy C. Kesner. Jr.. Frederick M. 
Hemmings. Jr.. and Ronald G. Sorrell.

Reports of the 1974 Club Officers 
and Committee Chairm en, read and 
accepted during the meeting, are pub­
lished on the following pages and 
are also on file in the Club O ffice.
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PRESIDENT MIST’S LETTER
It is a gr eat  h o n o r  to be s el ec te d  as y o u r  P r e s i d e n t  for 

the  c o m i n g  y e a r .  I s h o u l d  like to ta ke  this  o p p o r t u n i t y  to 
t h a n k  the  m e m b e r s h i p  for e le c t i ng  s u c h  a n  o u t s t a n d i n g  
g r o u p  of  D i r e c t o r s  to g u i d e  the C l u b ’s ac t ivi t ies  d u r i n g  
the  c o m i n g  y e ar .

T h i s  y e a r ’s B o a r d  p r o v i d e s  a n  e x c e l le nt  s p r e a d  of  t a l ­
e n t s  a n d  i n t e r e s t s  to d e a l  w i t h  the d i v e r s e  o p e r a t i o n s  
a n d  act iv i t ie s  of  o u r  C l u b .

O u r  c h a l l e n g e  for the c o m i n g  y e a r  is c lear .  We are 
f aced w i t h  c o n s t a n t l y  i n c r e a s i n g  o p e r a t i n g  costs  a n d  the 
d e s i r e  to m a i n t a i n  the best  p os s ibl e  se rvi c es  a n d  facili t ies 
b u t  still  k e e p  o u r  d u e s  a n d  pr i ces  r e a s o n a b l e .

O u r  c u r r e n t  f i n a n c i a l  p o s i t i o n  is s o u n d  a n d  o u r  p h y s ­
ical p l a n t  wel l  m a i n t a i n e d .  O u r  fine m a n a g e r  a n d  his 
s t aff  h a v e  p r o v e n  t h e i r  abi l i ty  to meet  the p r o b l e m s  of 
r i s i n g  pr ic es  w h i l e  m a i n t a i n i n g  q u a l i t y  o p e r a t i o n s .  W i t h  
t he  a ct ive  s u p p o r t  of  the h a r d  w o r k i n g  c o m m i t t e e s  w h i c h  
ar e  so i m p o r t a n t  to the s u c c e s s  of  the  C l u b ’s o p e r a t i o n s ,  

w e  look f o r w a r d  to a y e a r  w h i c h  wi l l  be r e w a r d i n g  to all
of  o u r  m e m b e r s .  . ,

A l o h a ,
R. W.  Mi s t ,  P r e s i d e n t

Reports of Officers and Committee Chairmen

What’s Open— When— at OCC. 
A Handy Reference List for 
Your Information and Lise

Dining Room
Brunch: Sunday only. 8 : 3 0  a .m .- 2 :0 0  

p.m.
Luncheon: Tuesday-Saturday. 1 2 :0 0  

n o o n - 2 : 30 p.m.
Dinner: Daily except Monday. 6 : 0 0  

p .m .- 9 :3 0  p.m.

Bar
Sunday— 1 0 : 0 0  a.m.-midnight. 
Monday— 1 1 :3 0  a .m . - 1 0 :0 0  p.m. 
Tuesday-Saturday— 1 1 :3 0  a .m .-m id ­

night.
Monday: Sandwiches— 1 2 : 0 0  noon-  

5 : 0 0  p.m.

Snack Bar
Daily— 9 : 0 0  a . m . - 5 :0 0  p.m.
N O T E :  The Snack Bar is open until 

6 : 0 0  p.m. during the months of June,  
July and August.

Hau Terrace
Liquor: Same schedule as for Bar. 
Dining: Daily except Monday, 1 1 :3 0  

a . m . - 5 :3 0  p.m.

Beach Shop ( Basement Level)
Daily— 10. 0 0  a.m.- 4 .  30  p.m.
Closed Mondays

Locker R oo m s
Daily— 6 : 0 0  a . m . - 8 :0 0  p.m.

Parking Facility
Daily— 6 : 0 0  a . m . - l : 0 0  a.m.

Please Make Reservations

Attention Trophy Winners
Trophies and plaques that were 

not picked up at the Annual Athletic 
Awards Banquet in February are now 
in the Board Room and will remain 
there fo r  a short tim e only.  Trophy 
winners are asked to please go to the 
Board Room and find their awards 
as soon as p oss ib le .  MAHALO.

A Request for Courteous  
Parking

Your cooperation is requested 
when parking your car in the Club 
garage. Please see that your car is 
parked straight and within a marked 
stall. We realize that conditions 
sometimes get congested, you’re in a 
hurry, or whatever. But take that 
extra minute . . . park properly and 
give the other guy a chance . . . and a 
space. Mahalo from Management.

The President’s Report
P e te r A B ald ing

Another year has passed, and many 
things have happened at the Outrig­
ger Canoe Club. Not all of them have 
been considered good, but I would 
like to leave this office believing that 
there have been more good things 
than bad.

Already in the records are the re­
ports from your Secretary, your Treas­
urer, and the various committee chair­
men: and you should be fully aware 
of the tremendous amount of time 
spent by these committees helping to

plan and organize all of your Club’s 
memberships, facilities, operations, 
and activities. I would like to express 
my thanks and appreciation to the 
committee chairmen and to all of the 
members of their committees.

From the Treasurer’s report it is 
evident that your Club is in a healthy 
financial position, and the budget for 
this year appears realistic. Because 
of the increased cost of food and serv­
ices, we have had modest increases 
in our food and beverage prices; but, 
so far, it has not been necessary to 
raise dues.
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During 1974— as was reported in 
the Building and Grounds Committee 
report— we completed a few major 
improvements to our Club. Of prime 
interest was the replacement of our 
bar. which was necessitated because 
of the tremendous termite damage to 
the original bar. After careful analysis 
by the architect, the Building and 
Grounds Committee, the management, 
and the Board of Directors, it was 
determined that the original location 
of the bar itself was still the most 
functional location from which to 
provide the best service to all areas of 
the Club.

Nineteen-seventy-four was another 
outstanding year for the Outrigger 
Canoe Club in our athletic programs. 
There were many outstanding 
achievements, membership participa­
tion was excellent, and Club athletes 
brought increased favorable recogni­
tion to our Club. The Annual Awards 
Banquet earlier this month was well 
attended and was a tremendous suc­
cess.

At this time, I would like to express 
my sincere thanks and appreciation 
to our General Manager. Norm Riede, 
for his dedicated efforts at all times. 
I would also like to congratulate him 
on being elected President of the local 
chapter of THE CLUB MANAGERS 
ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA. Also, 
many thanks to Age, Ray, Vickie, 
Charlie. Teri, Anzai, Eddie, Wayne, 
and all of the other fine employees 
who help make the Outrigger Canoe 
Club one of the finest private clubs 
in the world.

In closing, I wish to express my 
deepest appreciation to the members 
of the Board for their cooperation 
and help during this past year. It has 
been a tremendous honor to be the 
President of the Outrigger Canoe 
Club, and I want to thank all of you 
for this opportunity to serve.

Secretary’s Report
W illiam  J. Eggers I I I ,  S ec re ta ry

Immediately following t he? 1974 
annual membership meeting, the 
Board of Directors met in the Board 
room and elected Officers and ap­
pointed coordinating Directors to the 
standing committees.

The Board held 12 regular meet­
ings and one additional budget ses­
sion. The Executive Committee met 
regularly 12 times during the year. A 
quorum was present at each of these 
meetings.

Several ad hoc committees were 
appointed: Mooring Insurance, In­
vestment, Membership Handbook. 
The ad hoc committees regularly re­
ported their recommendations to the 
Board, which took appropriate action.

During the course of the year, your 
Secretary has also engaged in exten­
sive correspondence as directed by 
the Board and the dictates of neces­
sity.

Your Secretary’s attention this year 
was devoted to membership delin­
quencies. The system of suspensions 
and terminations because of nonpay­
ment of bills was improved upon. 
Letters were sent to a number of mem­
bers suspending or terminating their 
memberships. The Board instituted a 
firm but fair policy regarding out­
standing debts so as to insure the 
Club's monthly fiscal integrity. The 
present cost of goods and labor com­
bined with present day inflation re­
quires that the Club maintain a stable 
monthly cash flow.

Treasu rer ’s Report
Roy C. K esner, T rea su re r

The year 1974 was one of severe 
economic pressures, as most of you 
are well aware. The Club too was 
plagued with ever rising costs of util­
ities, food, wages, and just about 
everything involved with doing busi ­
ness. Despite all of these negative 
factors, however, we managed, as 
usual, to come out of all this in 
splendid fashion.

The food and beverage operation 
which is extremely sensitive to rising 
costs showed an overall profit of 
$54,200,  down only $8,000 from the 
previous year. The Club's total in­
come, consisting mostly of dues, food 
and beverage sales and initiation fees, 
amounted to a staggering $1,904,500, 
up a remarkable $193,000 over last 
year: and again, the largest volume 
ever generated in the Club’s history. 
Last year I predicted that we would 
reach the 2 million mark in 1975. I 
am still confident that we will.

What effect does this amount of 
revenue have on a club like ours? 
Advantageously, through sound man­
agement, it ensures profitability from 
operations, which may be used to 
defray our general and administra­
tive expenses or be set aside for major 
capital improvements. Adversely, 
however, it places an extremely heavy 
burden on our office accounting and 
clerical personnel. We have a mechan­
ized billing system, that is true. How­
ever, there is a manual intervention 
between all of our revenue chits and 
our computer application. I can tell 
you from first hand experience that 
despite the ever increasing volume, 
our Office Manager, Mr. Charles Hee 
and the office staff have been per­
forming in a truly outstanding and 
faithful manner. We should all be 
grateful for their dedication.

Let me turn to the Club’s net in­
come and cash generated for the year 
1974. We produced a net income of 
$99,200 after depreciation expense of 
$55,200 or a total funds generated of 
$154,400.  The major contributors to 
this amount are as follows:

Initiation F e e s ............... $ 86.700
Food & Bev erag e ..........  54.200
Dues & Miscellaneous 13,500 

T O T A L ......................... $154,400
In analyzing the $154,400.  every­

thing is in proper order. The initiation 
fees remained intact and available 
for future club expansion or other 
major capital improvements; food and 
beverage net income indicated a pro­
fitable operation despite the ever ris­
ing costs of last year: and dues and 
miscellaneous income from opera­
tions were on the plus side.

During the past year we increased 
our invested cash to $311,300 and 
placed it to the highest and best use. 
As a result of the Financial Com­
mittee’s efforts, our investments 
earned $31,109 during the past year, 
or an outstanding average yield of 10 
percent.

Additional statistics which may be 
of interest to you are as follows:

(1) Members equity or the net 
worth of the Club totalled an 
all time high of $1,489,000,  or 
an increase of $99,000 over last 
year. Our assets also hit an all 
time high of $1,811,170, while 

plea se  turn to page 4
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our liabilities were only $322,-
000, reflecting an exceptional 
5.6 to 1 ratio.

(2) It is of note that during the year 
we reduced the mortgage on 
our physical plant by $39,000.  
The balance now stands at 
$181,700 and will be complete­
ly paid off in 1977.

In conclusion let me say that the 
excellent financial results of opera­
tions for the year 1974 are again at ­
tributable to our Club Manager, Mr. 
Norman Riede, and the devoted staff 
who assist him. We are extremely 
fortunate to have a man with his e x ­
pertise as our General Manager.

Treasurer’s Report, continued

A dm issions and 
M em bership Committee

C am p b ell P a lfre y , Jr., C hairm an

The Admissions and Membership 
Committee held twenty-six regular 
meetings during calendar year 1974. 
We reviewed the qualifications of 
prospective members, with both spon­
sor and candidate interviews.

The Admissions Committee recom­
mended for membership (or changes 
in classification) in each major cate­
gory the following additions:

S e n i o r ..........................................  12
Regular ........................................  295
Intermediate..............................  52
Associates of all Classes . . . 139
J u n i o r s ........................................  81
S e r v i c e ........................................  2
N o n -re s id e n t ...........................  167
Considering deaths, resignations 

and other deductions, we netted an 
addition this year of 67 members in 
all categories.

Various recommendations made by 
last year’s committee to the Board of 
Directors were submitted to the mem­
bership and approved at the last a n ­
nual meeting. These governed our 
activities during 1974.

Additionally, this year’s commit­
tee made recommendations to the 
Board concerning such matters as 
initiation fees, which were duly ap­
proved by the Board.

The Committee this year was com­
posed of Marian Wyman, Guy Harri­
son, John Beaumont, Jay Pease, Jon 
Sutherland and myself. Our coordi­
nating director was Pat O ’Connor.

Building and Grounds  
Committee

A rch ibald  A. C arsw e ll, C hairm an

This year for the Building and 
Grounds Committee has been chal­
lenging and rewarding in many ways 
and I feel much progress was made. 
However, it has also been a particular­
ly difficult period in which to accom­
plish our projects within reasonable 
budgets, due to the inflation of all 
materials and labor costs. We believe 
we have done the best job possible 
within the limits of our budget to 
beautify and maintain the premises 
and satisfy the majority of our mem­
bership.

The following projects were com­
pleted under the auspices of the 
Building and Grounds Committee 
during 1974:

Renovation of entrance to dining 
room with new service area.

New Hau Terrace Stand.
New bar in same location as old 

one.
Refurbishing of the women’s room 

off the lobby.
Repair of sidewalks in front of our 

property on Kalakaua Avenue. 
(The Public Works Dept, of the 
City did this work.)

Time and effort were expended on 
design and plans for an addition to 
the parking garage, but when pro­
posals from contractors were received 
they were so much over our budget 
that this project was postponed in­
definitely.

Since parking space is at such a 
premium for our Club, the Commit­
tee has been considering all possible 
ways of alleviating this situation. 
Studies are continuing on the pos­
sibility of locating a suitable off-site 
building for a storage and mainten­
ance work area. This would free 
space for more parking at the Club.

Estimates were obtained for water 
proofing garage slabs.

Ground nesting termites continue 
to be a major problem in the Club. 
Work is now proceeding for treating 
the entire Club, including all plant­
ing areas.

A continuing program of painting 
throughout the building, additional 
landscaping, and replacing of plants 
and foliage are all necessary to main­

tain the Club in first class condition.
For their cooperation and help dur­

ing this busy year I wish to thank 
Norm Riede, Manager, Robert W. 
Guild, Coordinating Director, and the 
Engineering Sub-committee,  Ted 
Bean, Vic Larsen, Richard Libbey, 
and Keith Wallace.

My thanks and appreciation are 
also extended to our committee mem­
bers: George Brangier, John Farmer, 
Jay Harden, Charles Heitzman, Paul 
McLaughlin, Roswell Towill and 
Robert Vierra. Their loyal and con­
stant help throughout the year was 
invaluable to me.

House Committee
W illia m  C. Capp, C hairm an

During the calendar year 1974, 
your House Committee, with the co­
operation of the General Manager, 
analyzed areas requiring particular 
attention.

Our prime concern was directed to 
the spiraling increase in wages, food, 
beverages, and practically all items 
necessary to keep the Club operating.

Every effort was made to maintain 
the desired quality in food and serv­
ice at a high level with a minimal 
price increase to the membership.

Emphasis was also directed to the 
following subjects:

1. Improvement in food and bev­
erage service on the Hau Ter­
race.

2. Amendments to the House 
Rules.

3. Increased utilization of parking 
areas.

4. New parking decals for 1975.
5. Monitoring of menus, along with 

food and beverage controls.
6. Long range planning projects.
7. Surveillance of our guest policy 

and procedures.
The duties and responsibilities of 

the House and the Buildings and 
Grounds Committees parallel each 
other in many ways. It has accord­
ingly been the practice for the chair­
men of these committees to attend 
each other’s meetings. Thus duplica­
tion of time and effort is minimized 
and proper coordination attained.
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C lu b  C a p t a i n 's  R e p o r t
W. F. B aird , Club C apta in

The 1974 Club-sponsored Athletic 
Program consisted of ten general cate­
gories and included a wide range of 
membership participation. This year 
marked many outstanding perform­
ances by the Club teams. Also noted 
was the increasing interest shown by 
our Lady members. Following is a 
brief summary of the activities.

The Club canoe paddlers were 
strong contenders in all the major 
regattas. One of this year's highlights 
was winning the Walter Macfarlane 
races which are held in the surf in 
front of the old Club. The Outrigger 
finished second in both the Oahu and 
State Championships. Five crews 
won State championships: the girls
15 and 17; the boys 18. and the Junior 
and Senior Men. In the distance 
races, the men won the Duke Kaha­
namoku race, while the women pad- 
dled to victory in the inaugural Dad 
Center event. The Outrigger paddlers 
did an outstanding job in the Molokai 
to Oahu Race, finishing 2nd in their 
class and 3rd overall.

The Junior Athletic Sports program 
was presented with a little different 
format, which concentrated on teach­
ing advance skills in volleyball.

The Outrigger was represented in 
the Hobie Cat Nationals and the Hobie 
Cat World Regatta held in Tahiti. The 
Club crowned champions in the Hobie 
Cat class and also in the Scorpion 
divisions. In addition to the Club 
events, two successful invitational re­
gattas were held in front of the Club 
premises.

Surfing experienced a very active 
year, primarily on an intra-club basis. 
In addition to the regular surfing 
events, a paddle board race and a 
canoe surfing event were held. Club 
championships were awarded in six 
divisions: Keiki. Boys. Junior Men, 
Senior Men, Makule. Women, and 
Tandem. Outrigger entries captured 
the open stock and Malibu divisions 
in the Diamond Head paddle board 
races.

Club teams again dominated the 
State Volleyball picture this year, 
winning all the major doubles and 
six-man tournaments, both indoors 
and in the sand. The Outrigger Open

The Club has six new surf 
boards. Show ing them  o ff are  
(l/r): Robbie M is t; R obert W.
M is t; Fred H em m ings, Jr. John 
M cM ahon; Fred S w artz, and 
P ete r B ald ing M em bers using  
boards m ust check them  out 
w ith  Beach C apta in . An hourly  
use fee  w ill be charged.

Team won the Haile Tournament for 
the sixteenth consecutive year. A 
variety of Club tournaments were 
played during the summer months, 
including the following Club cham­
pionships: Junior, Junior-Senior, 
Women, Senior, and Kane-Wahine.  
The Outrigger was represented by the 
Open Six Man and Master's team in 
the AAU and USVBA Champion­
ships. Both of these teams placed 3rd 
in their respective divisions of the 
Volleyball Nationals.

One of the newer activities gaining 
interest among both female and male 
members is running. Many 1,000-mile 
certificates were awarded this year. 
The Club Running Team recaptured 
their title in the 1974 Olympic Club 
Marathon.

The Outrigger Mountainball Team 
added another championship by win­
ning the Surveyors Mountainball 
League. Interest in the Women’s 
Softball Team continues to increase. 
Two golf tournaments for members 
were enjoyed by those who partici­
pated. Tennis continued as a popular 
activity, but no championships were 
held due to the lack of playing facil­
ities.

Our Club’s Athletic  
Goals for 1975

By Fred Hem m ings. Jr.. C lub C apta in

The various Outrigger athletic pro­
grams will be focusing attention on 
presenting more opportunities for 
participation in the Club's many 
sports activities. During the course of 
the year each one of the Athletic Com­
mittees will try to organize a clinic

for interested members. These clinics 
will be specifically designed to pro­
vide the novice participant a good, 
sound basic knowledge of the activity 
in which he or she wishes to get in­
volved. So, whether your interests lie 
in canoeing, volleyball, surfing, run­
ning. softball, sailing, tennis, or golf, 
it is hoped that you will take part in 
one or more of your Club's athletic 
programs.

Once again, the goal is PARTIC1 
PATION, and our athletic programs 
hope to provide you with every op­
portunity to participate. Please con 
tact your Athletic Committee Chair­
person or Club Captain directly if 
there is anything we can do to assist 
you.

P u b l ic  R e la t io n s  
C o m m i t t e e

M J. B eren zw eig , C hairm an

I. OVERALL OBJECTIVES: Im ­
proved communication on three 
fronts: 1. internal Club commit­
tees and PR Committee; 2. PR 
Committee and membership, 
chiefly through OUTRIGGER; 
and 3. Club and community.

II. ACCOM PLISHM ENTS: (partial)
Club/Community  Communir.a-  
tion. Establishm ent of policy 
creating "h o sts” for reporters  
when OCC sponsors open 
sports event on prem ises; facts 
and information gathered and 
“ readiness" posture m aintain­
ed when Club received exten ­
sive publicity over mooring 
cable and sand relocation; 
press releases sent to local 

please turn to page h
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press announcing OCC-spon­
sored athletic events. 
Communication With Member­
ship 7'hrough OUTRIGGER. Re­
instatement of monthly ca l ­
endar of events; introduction of 
“ Riggers” column; increased 
coverage of events prior to o c ­
currence; increased coverage of 
areas other than sports, i.e. co n ­
struction and renovation proj­
ects, social events, reminders 
of Club policy and rules; Board 
action affecting members.

P.R. Continued

Historical Committee

C harles Bond, C hairm an

The overall objectives of this Com­
mittee are to collect and preserve 
historical material of all kinds per­
taining to the Outrigger Canoe Club.

Towards this end, our Archivist 
has set up an acquisition procedure, 
and we hope that members and 
friends of the Outrigger Canoe Club 
will let us have photos, letters, etc., 
that pertain to the Club.

We have had one outstanding suc­
cess in locating a valuable old photo­
graph of the OCC’s 1920 Champion­
ship Football Team. After the team 
was mentioned in The OUTRIGGER, 
OCC member John Hjorth, who played 
on it, sent us an excellent photo, 
which was published in the January,
1975 issue of The Outrigger. After 
publication, two unidentified team 
mates were recognized by other OCC 
members. We have had an enlarge­
ment made which will be framed for 
display in the lobby of the Club.

Members who do not wish to part 
permanently with treasured photo­
graphs are assured that if they will 
lend them to the Club for reproduc­
tion, they will then be returned to 
their owners, and our historical record 
will continue to grow.

Our Display Subcommittee has 
been very active. You have probably 
noticed the displays both outside and 
inside the lobby, which we try to 
change every three months. They are 
the work of this Subcommittee.

RIGGERS
By Frances Pearson

Recently relaxing on the Hau Ter­
raco— William Conrad of “Cannon" 
fame— while wife Suzy played a few 
rubbers of bridge with Betsy McVay, 
Cynnie-Belle Rodriguez, and Kathy 
Muller. Conrad is a great admirer of 
Anzai’s Bloody Bulls, which are report­
edly brewed in gallon increments. . . . 
Congratulations to L. Verne Hass, 
newest Senior Member of the Outrig­
ger. . . .  A new all-inclusive ticketing 
service is being offered to OCC mem­
bers. Tickets to all Honolulu events—  
sports, theater, concerts, shows— will 
be delivered on request to the OCC 
Front Desk within 24 hours of plac­
ing order. Tel.: 949-5375 to order 
tickets. . . . The roster of nicknames 
belonging to Club members is alive 
and growing longer. OCC member 
Bob Corbaley writes from Palo Alto 
for us please not to leave out Pop

most popular club event. Yet, there 
were some entertainment programs 
which did not fare well at all.

Another problem faced by the Club 
in 1974 and one that will continue to 
plague the entertainment effort is 
anti-noise legislation. It will be in­
creasingly difficult to have band 
music. Our neighbors have complained 
in the past and many of their cries 
went unheeded. However, today the 
police and liquior commission have 
the legal framework to stop what 
they consider “excessive" noise. Rock 
bands have always been popular. To 
have that type of entertainment in 
the future is going to require consider­
able study on our part if we are to 
resolve the noise problem.

The Committee would like to ex­
tend special thanks to the Board, 
Management and staff for their efforts 
in making the entertainment program 
a success. Thanks too, to the members 
of the Entertainment Committee who 
devoted much time and effort to the 
events of 1974. They are: Willard 
Asdahl, Suzanne Chuckovich, Archie 
Kaaua, Phillis Swartz, Gil Halpem, 
Hildegard Hattie, Rudy Huber, Muffy 
Perry, Guido Salmaggi and John Val- 
lance.

R obert M oore and M ich e le  S t. John

Entertainment Committee
R obert M oore and M ich e le  S t. John, 

co -chairpersons

This past year has been one of frus­
tration. General economic conditions 
have made it difficult to provide the 
membership with an entertainment 
package that many people were finan­
cially willing to accept. The cost of 
each event has been rapidly escalat­
ing due to the rising cost of food, 
labor and professional entertainment. 
This has taken its toll on attendance.

The Board action in establishing a 
budget for the Entertainment Commit­
tee helped immensely in defraying 
some of the rising costs, especially as 
related to the Annual Luau. There was 
little question as to the success of this

Ford. “Many times as a kid, I rode 
home in his Model T Ford,” Corbaley 
recalls. Then known as Budge, Cor­
baley says he outgrew his nickname 
along the line. . . . On our own list, 
kindly supplied by Waldo Bowman, 
Bill Capp, Tommy Thomas, and 
Francis King, the tip-top handle of 
all may belong to Handles himself. 
Or try Steamboat for size, Flathead 
for shape, Colgate for taste(?). Squeaky 
for sound, Radar for direction. Into 
the miscellaneous category go the 
following intriguing originals: Gas 
Mask, Meat Stick, Buckle Loose, and 
Milk Nickel. . . . Club Manager Nor­
man Riede recently returned from 
the National Club Managers Associa­
tion Conference in Vancouver, where 
he took part in a number of seminars 
and educational sessions. . . . Con­
gratulations to Harold Lishman, 23 
years an OCC member and recently 
named Potentate of the Shrine’s 
Aloha Temple.  . . .
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CALENDAR OF COMING EVENTS
K IN I  POPO TICKETERS

H aw aii 's  first com plete  
T icket  Agency 

T ick ets  for all attractions 
sports and special  events

1319 K alakaua Ave.,  Su ite  3 
Phone 9 41-8191

BOB KASHARE.  Gen.  \ iRr.

Don Steward * Cards 
537-5353 * s,a,ioner>

• In v o ic es

C o m p u t e r  fo r m s  

S t a t e m e n t s  

E n v elo p es  

B r o c h u r e s©
PRINTERS, INC.
4 2 0  W ARD  AVENUE • HONOLULU. HAWAII
iForm erly S lar-Bulletm  Printing Co . Inc

The E m p lo y e e - o w n e d  P r in t in g  C o m p a n y

SPECIAL EVENTS
MON.. APRIL 7— OLD TIME FILM FESTIVAL. A 

night of old favorites. 7:00 p.m. Main Dining 
Room.

MON., APRIL 21— SPRING FASHION SHOW AND 
LUNCHEON. Tickets at Front Desk. 

VOLLEYBALL TOURNAMENT SCHEDULE
FRI„ APRIL 4— MEN AND WOMEN STATE “ A” .

6:00 p.m. University of Hawaii.
SAT., APRIL 5— MEN AND WOMEN STATE “ A” .

8:00 a.m. University of Hawaii.
SAT., APRIL 19— WOMEN'S REGIONAL AAU 

CHAMPIONSHIP. 9:00 a.m. Nuuanu YMCA. 
SAT.. APRIL 19— MEN S REGIONAL AAU CHAM 

PI0NSHIP 9:00 a.m. Church College.
FRI., APRIL 25— MEN & WOMEN STATE "AA".

6:00 p.m. University of Hawaii.
SAT., APRIL 26— MEN & WOMEN STATE "AA".

8:00 a.m. University of Hawaii.
WOMEN’S SOFTBALL
OCC TEAM TO PLAY IN CITY LEAGUE. See 

Dave Pierson, Coach.
TENNIS
JOIN THE TENNIS ROSTER. Sign up on Athletic 

Bulletin Board.

COORDINATING DIRECTORS COMMITTEE  
ASSIGNMENTS

W illiam  P. O 'C onnor, A dm issions & M e m b e rsh ip  
R obert T. G uard, B u ild ings & Grounds 
W illiam  F. B aird , House 
W illiam  C. Capp, E n te rta in m e n t 
Fred erick  M. H em m ings, Jr., C lub C apta in  
Ronald G. S o rre ll, Pub lic  R ela tions , H is to rica l, 

D isplay  
Neal Ifv e rse n , W inged " 0 ”
P ete r A. Bald ing, Long Range P lanning

1975 COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN

Tom R ein er— B each & W a te r S afe ty  

W illiam  W ilson— House C o m m ittee  

Tuck S ie g fried — Canoe Racing  

C. W . Brooks— Running  

W illiam  Head— M o u n ta in b a ll 

John M cM ahon— S urfing  

W illia m  W ilson— Golf 

M . J. B eren zw eig , Pub lic  R ela tions  

C harles Bond, H is to ric a l and D isp lay

TV SPORTS COVERAGE
THE CLUB TV w ill be set up in the BAR or 

BOARD ROOM for viewing of all major sports 
events, providing there is no interference 
with the regular Club operation.

HAPPY HOUR
MONDAY-FRIDAY except holidays— 4:30 p.m.- 

6:00 p.m. Standard drinks— $.60
DINING
SUNDAYS— BRUNCH. 8:30 A.M.-2:00 P.M. BUF 

FET. 6 00 P.M.-9:30 P.M.
TUESDAY, WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY, FRIDAY—  

Dinner is served from 6:00 p.m. 9:30 p.m. 
MUSIC by "THE HAWAIIANS.”

DANCING
SATURDAYS— Hau Terrace. 7:00 p.m.-11:00 

p.m. "THE COUSINS."
BRIDGE
MONDAYS— OCC DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB. 

12:30 p.m. Dining Area. Bring your own 
partner.

RUNNING
OCC MARATHON TEAM Training has started 

See or call Bill Brooks. Tel.: 734-8306.

The Board announces  
Dues Changes and Increases

Effective March 1, 1975 the Board 
of Directors has voted the following 
monthly dues increases and changes: 
ASSOCIATE:

$4.50 (children of non-members) 
$2.50 (children of members)
$2.50 (Associate spouse members) 

JUNIOR:
$4.50 (children of non-members) 
$2.50 (children of members) 

SERVICE:
$22.50

Atten t ion  P a d d le rs !
T ra in in g  N o t ice s  For  

P a d d l in g  W il l  Be  
Posted on Th e  

A th le t ic  B u lle t in  
B o a rd .  

T ra in ing  Starts  
M a y  1st.

M a rsh a ll Rosa ( le ft)  and B ill B righ t

For Mike Fox,  read 
“ Bill Bright”

The Outrigger’s ornery and persist­
ent Photo Caption Jinx, which we 
hoped had been exorcised, is still 
alive and as ornery as ever. In our 
March issue, he managed to get Bill 
Bright. OutstandingCanoe Paddler for 
1974, identified as Mike Fox, State 
Champion, Malibu Division, Diamond 
Head Surfboard Paddle. (The mis- 
identification appears under the photo 
of Marshall Rosa and Bill Bright, top 
of column 3, page 4 of the March 
issue.)

We are very sorry that this mixup 
occured and hope it has caused no 
embarrassment.

O C C  S e m i-A n n u a l  
G olf  T o u rn a m e n t  
Friday , April  25  

O lo m a n a — 11:30  a .m .  
Sign U p  At Front D e sk
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The nine candidates whose names 
appear below were admitted to mem­
bership in our Club during February. 
We cordially welcome all of them in­
to the Outrigger Canoe Club family, 
with the hope that they may find in it 
the pleasant associations, well- 
planned activities and informal relax­
ation which most of us are seeking. 
Club activities are open to all, accord­
ing to their ages, tastes and abilities. 
Do get involved; and do make fre­
quent use of the Club’s splendid facil­
ities for lunching, dining and enter­
taining. There's no place quite like 
The Outrigger at Diamond Head—  
anywhere!

REGULAR

Ethel Mary O'Brien 
Richard Curtis Wheeler 
Ray B. Bloker 
Douglas Clark Ostman

Mahalo from the Manager

I wish to thank Mr. Peter Balding, 
the Board of Directors, the various 
Committees, and the membership of 
the Outrigger Canoe Club for their 
confidence in me and the staff this 
past year. We have enjoyed a success­
ful year because we have a fine staff.
1 would be remiss in not again point­
ing out that the constant dedication 
and cooperation of our Assistant Man­
agers, Agenhart Ellis and Raymond 
Ludwig, our excellent Chef William 
Teruya, Office Manager Charles Hee, 
Dining Room Manager Ed Mullers, 
Viki Rowse, Fran Pearson, and the 
Business Office staff. These fine peo­
ple are what have made our year a 
good one. It is indeed a pleasure hav­
ing all these capable people working 
with me, for without them the Club 
and its operation could not be the 
success they are.

Norman Riede
General Manager

IN MEMORIAM

WALTER K. COLLINS 
Deceased March 7, 1975 
Club Member 22 Years

MRS. M. B. HENSHAW 
Deceased February 24, 1975 

Club Member 5 Years

JUNIOR

Peter Grant Wheelon, Jr. 
Steven McDaniel Wheelon 
George Young 
Jean Elizabeth Gordon

NONRESIDENT

Frasier Winfield McCann

Publ i shed month ly by the

OUTRIGGER CANOE CLUB
2 9 0 9  K a l a k a u a  A v e n u e  at D ia m o n d  H ead 

H o n o l u l u .  H a w a i i  9 6 8 1 5  
P h o n e :  9 2 3 - 1 5 8 5

O F F I C E R S  AND DI REC TO RS

■R ob ert  W a k e f i e l d  M i s t .  P r e s id e n t  
‘ R o y C .  K e s n e r .  J r . ,  F irs t  V i c e  P r e s id e n t  
■R ob ert  A l e x a n d e r  A n d e r s o n ,  J r . ,

S e c o n d  V i c e  P r e s id e n t  
‘ W i l l i a m  J. E ggers  II I,  S e c r e t a r y  
‘ S t a n l e y  J a m e s  B e a r d  m o r e .  T r e a s u r e r  
‘ M a r k  B u c k ,  A s s i s t a n t  S e c r e t a r y  
‘ P a u l  N i c h o l a s  M c D a n i e l .  A s s i s ta n t  T r e a s u r e r  
* P e t e r  A B a l d in g ,  Im m e d i a t e  P a s t  P r e s id e n t  

W i l l i a m  P a t r i c k  O ' C o n n o r  
R o b e r t  T i m o t h y  G u a rd  
W i l l i a m  F. B a ird  
W i l l i a m  C. C a p p  
F r e d e r i c k  M .  H e m m i n g s .  Jr 
R o n a ld  G .  S o r r e l l  
N e a l  I fv e rs en  

(*  i n d i c a te s  m e m b e r  o f  E x e c u t i v e  C o m m it te e )

M A N A G E M E N T  S T A F F

N o r m a n  R ie d e ,  G e n e r a l  M a n a g e r  
A g e n h a r t  E l l i s ,  A s s i s ta n t  M a n a g e r ,  N ig h ts  
R a y m o n d  L u d w ig ,  A s s i s ta n t  M a n a g e r .  D ay s  
W i l l i a m  T e r u y a .  E x e c u t i v e  C h e f  
E d w a r d  M u l l e r s .  D in in g  R o o m  M a n a g e r

“O U T R I G G E R ” S T A F F

M  J. B e r e n z w e i g ,  C h a i r m a n ,  P u b l i c  R e l a t i o n s
H a ro ld  H. Y o s t ,  E d i to r
F r a n c e s  P e a r s o n ,  A s s i s ta n t  E d i to r

0
O utrigger C anoe Club

2 9 0 9  K a l a k a u a  A v e n u e
H o n o l u l u ,  H a w a i i  9 6 8 1 5
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